
MONARCH
Sam Burnett

Dear Prophets and Ladies, 
I would like to thank the very few

members we had in attendance that
allowed us to have enough members
to conduct our stated meeting. The
day of our meeting was a somber
day for it was the 23rd Anniversary
of the Attack on the United States of
America. We all remember that day,
where we were and what we were
doing when it happened. May this
country never forget what happened
and all the families affected that day.

During the meeting it was brought
to the Prophets attention that we
need to include the following
Prophets and their families in your
prayers. Venerable Prophet Scott’s
wife had eye surgery, Prophet Russ
is recovering from having infection,
and Prophet Leland recovering from
having surgery.  

By the time of this publication and
our next stated meeting on October
9th, the Midwest Grotto Association

Convention would have occurred,
and a report will be given.

Our next meeting will be on Octo-
ber 9th, with the social gathering
starting at 5:30pm, dinner being
served at 6:00pm, and the meeting
to follow at 7:00pm. We would like
to see everyone turn out for the next
meeting, showing your support for
your Grotto and having Good Fel-
lowship. 

I am at your service; anyone can
contact me at any time. My contact
information is listed below.

Fraternally,
Samuel C. Burnett
Monarch
314-614-1057
burnetts003@gmail.com

Second Wednesday of each month  Social  5:30 pm - Dinner  6 pm - Meeting 7 pm
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CHIEF JUSTICE
Derek Fuller

MASTER OF CEREMONIES
Chris Soebbing

VENERABLE PROPHET
Scott Conklin

VISIT OUR WEBSITE www.MohassanGrotto.org

Greetings esteemed Prophets,
their ladies, and fellow seekers of
the Mystic Order of Veiled
Prophets of the Enchanted
Realm,
The Annual Christmas party

will be held on December 7th
from 12 to 2:30.  Look for more
information to come. 

Sincerely,
Derek Fuller
Chief Justice
309-230-7973
FullerDerekA@gmail.com

MONDAY

10/14/24

Greetings Prophets and Ladies, 
For our next stated meeting on

October 9, we will be having beef
tips, mashed potatoes w/gravy,
and mixed vegetables.  The meal
will be a free will offering.  If you
plan to attend and have not al-
ready done so, please RSVP by
October 1st.

Fraternally,
Chris Soebbing
Master of Ceremonies
563-639-9825
chrissoebbing@hotmail.com

The September meeting of
Mohassan Grotto was attended

by PM Tom Hodges, 
Sentinel Sherman Rudnick,
Chief Justice Derek Fuller, 

PM Brice Chapman, 
Venerable Prophet Scott Conklin,

Monarch Sam Burnett,
Master of Ceremonies Chris Soebbing, 

Secretary David France, 
PM Bill Adams, and 

PM Dr. David Birdsell

PURCHASE AN ENCHANTED LANTERN
Help support dentistry needs for handicapped 

children and research to battle cerebral palsy.



Dear Grotto Ladies,
Hello! The Mohassan Grotto meet-

ing was held September 11, 2024,
with a meal of baked chicken, scal-
loped potatoes, green beans and
rolls by DeBord Catering with a vari-
ety of cheesecake for dessert. Atten-
dance was again small in numbers,
but we had a good time discussing
what had been happening in our
lives since the last time together
while the Stated Meeting was being
held. 

As you know, our meeting date in
September was 9-11. Past Monarch
Tom remembered this sad date in his
before-meal prayer. It does not seem
like it has been 23 years since this
tragedy happened and I think we all
remember where we were and what
we were doing when we heard the
news of the Towers being hit. I used
a patriotic theme with a different
picture on each table depicting a
scene from that day. Those center
pieces seemed appropriate for the
date.

Past Monarch Tom and I are look-

ing forward to attending the 77th
Annual Midwest Grotto Association
Convention September 25 - Septem-
ber 28 hosted by El Jaala Grotto.  It
will be headquartered at Spring Hills
Suites by Marriott Chicago O'Hare
with Midwest Grotto Association
President Guy Carbona and Lady
Dee. They have several events
planned as well as the business
meetings. There will be a golf out-
ing, an Architecture Tour on the
River, and Lady Dee's Pizza & Paint
Party Luncheon. I plan to give a re-
view of all the fun activities at our
next meeting as it will have oc-
curred before the October Booster is
available and will have details from
it in the November Booster.

I am hoping to see you at the Oc-
tober 9, 2024 Mohassan Grotto
meeting. 

Upcoming dates:
October 9, 2024: Mohassan Stated

Meeting 
September 25 - 28: 77th Annual

Midwest Grotto Association Con-
vention in Chicago 

June 8 - June 15, 2025: 135th An-
nual Supreme Council Session,
Columbus, North Worthington,
Ohio 

As always, contact me with any
questions or comments about our
Mohassan Grotto, the Illinois State
Grotto Association, the Midwest
Grotto Association, and/or the
Supreme Council. I will try to find
answers to your inquiry. 

Please come and enjoy the meal
and fellowship on October 9, 2024.

Best regards, 
Mary Coffin Hodges
641-919-7442
mkcofhem@yahoo.com

Grotto ladies Nancy Rudnick,
Mary Brownson, 
and Mary Hodges.
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OCTOBER CALENDAR
9TH - Grotto Meeting

14TH - Booster Deadline


